
150 Ferrand Drive, Suite 208 
Toronto, Ontario M3C 3E5 

T 416.926.1907 F 416.926.1601 
www.pollutionprobe.org 

 
Ms. Christine Long 
Board Secretary   
Ontario Energy Board  
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street  
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4  
 
February 20, 2020 
 
Re:  EB-2019-0187 Saugeen First Nation Community Expansion Project 
Pollution Probe Cost Claim  
 
Dear Ms. Long:  
 
In accordance with the OEB’s Decision and Order dated February 6, 2020, please find attached the cost 
claim from Pollution Probe for the above noted proceeding. Pollution Probe followed and supported the 
process defined by the Board and represented a direct consumer and policy perspective aligned with the 
Board’s mandate in the proceeding (i.e. Ratepayer, environmental, policy, and financial issues). Pollution 
Probe acted efficiently during the proceeding including coordination with Board Staff 
interrogatories/submissions and enhanced the evidentiary base for the Board’s review and Decision.  
 
Pollution Probe’s participation identified several gaps related to the evidence which were addressed by 
the applicant, including community expansion education and outreach activities, project 
economics/funding risk, pipeline sizing, capacity and justification (i.e. pipeline oversizing), alignment 
with the community energy plan and relevant policy objectives (including cost-effective access to 
natural gas and energy efficiency for the community).  
 
Respectfully submitted on behalf of Pollution Probe.  
 
Original signed by  

 
__________________  
 
Michael Brophy, P.Eng., M.Eng., MBA  
Consultant to Pollution Probe  
Phone: 647-330-1217  
Email: Michael.brophy@rogers.com 
 
cc:  Ms. Asha Patel, Enbridge (email via EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com)  
 Mr. Guri Pannu Senior Legal Counsel, Enbridge Regulatory (via email) 

Richard Carlson, Pollution Probe (via email)  
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